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At our April 2014 meeting, Society member Jeff Groff presented a wonderful and 
richly-illustrated history of the Charles E. Hires family and its connections to 
Tredyffrin and Easttown Townships. We are pleased to welcome Jeff back to the pages 
of the Quarterly, and include his written version of the story in this issue.
In what has become an annual tradition, Society Archivist Cheryl Leibold gave a 
presentation at the May 2015 meeting about the additions to the Society’s archives 
made during the previous year (2014). She goes well beyond simply listing the 
acquisitions, and brings selected items to life by exploring their intriguing stories. Her 
article includes a number of enhancements to the original presentation, including 
some notes about the additions to the Society's Image Collection supervised by Heidi 
Sproat, and some background from Roger Thorne about a British military cap badge 
that he donated.
We were saddened by the recent passing of loyal member Margery Stratton, and a 
remembrance may be found in this issue.
Additional joys and sorrows include: 1) the good news that it appears that the 
over 200-year-old core of the Old Covered Wagon Inn building in Strafford will be 
preserved by the developers working on the construction of a new CVS store on the 
same property where it is located; and 2) the sad news that Wm. H. Fritz, Inc. in 
Berwyn is closing later this summer after 153 years in business. Please look for an 
article about the Fritz family and their venerable lumber yard enterprise in a future 
issue.

Trash or Treasure?
It is not uncommon for us to hear from or about people who are in possession of some 
items that they may be uncertain how to value, but for which they would like to find 
a new home.
If you (or people you know) have photographs, drawings, maps, letters, documents, 
books, or other items of possible (or definite) historic interest that might be donated 
to the Society, please visit the Archives page of our website (http://www.tehistory.
org/archives.html) and review our Collecting Policy, or contact us directly for more 
information. Email: archives@tehistory.org
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Fritz Lumber in Berwyn, July 2016. Photo © John O. Senior
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